June 11, 1946

Dr. Helen Tausend Langley Porter Clinic Parnassus & First Avenue San Francisco 22, Calif.

Dear Dr. Tausend:

In going over my schedule, upon my return from the East, I find that I shall be completely booked for a number of months and therefore cannot start your analysis in July. I regret this exceedingly, but you should not feel too badly about it, because you can start your analysis with someone else.

The Los Angeles Psychoanalytic Society has invited Dr. Martin Grotjahn, of the Institute for Psychoanalysis in Chicago, to come to Los Angeles for the sold purpose of conducting didactic analysis. Dr. Grotjahn is an experienced analyst, and is very highly thought of by his colleagues.

Since he expects to be here the end of July, you could start your training analysis with him immediately.

Please let me know as soon as possible whether you would like us to put your name on Dr. Grotjahn's list.

Please feel assured that I shall be very glad to talk with you again, should you desire to do this.

Best regards,

Sincerely,

Dr. Ernst Simmel